
PLANNING & ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE REMOTE MEETING

HELD ON  8TH MARCH 2021 AT 6.00PM

Present:

Cllr E Kelly (Chair)

Cllr R Bradshaw

Cllr J Arnold


Cllr S Brooke

Cllr U Arnold


Cllr A Kerswell*
In attendance:

Cllr G Gribble**/*

Cllr T Allen
Mr M Wells – Town Clerk

Ms N Elford – Assistant Town Clerk

A member of the Residents Association Committee
A member of the Neighbourhood Watch Association

**County Cllr

*District Cllr

The meeting was chaired by Cllr Kelly.
Interests declared: 
21/00323/HOU Cllr Brooke declared a personal interest and abstained from voting.
PL.21/24
Apologies for absence:


Cllr S Light – work commitment.


** Public Participation:



None noted.
PL.21/25
Minutes:

The minutes of the meeting of 22nd February 2021 (*copy previously circulated) were confirmed as a correct record and were approved.
PL.21/26
Standing Item – Climate Emergency:

Members noted the Council Declaration and the need to embed the climate emergency declaration across all Council services, activities, plans and other relevant work, considering the environmental impact of decisions, ensuring a fully integrated approach to mitigating the impact of climate change. 

PL.21/27
Consideration of Planning Applications:
a) 
20/00647/MAJ (Deferred) Approval of details for 22 dwellings and associated works 


(approval sought for appearance, scale, landscaping and layout); Land North of Indio 
House, Newton Road, Bovey Tracey.



Observations:


The Town Council continues to object to the application, making the following observations:
i) MG5 Grassland – We support the Biodiversity Officer’s objections in particular where it relates to the loss of MG5 grassland.  The two fields are identified as County Wildlife Site standard rich semi-improved to unimproved grassland (category MG5) which is priority habitat, the majority of which will be lost to development.  We are yet to understand from the documents submitted whether or not the applicant has committed to compensate for the loss of grassland elsewhere and therefore support the need for a Habitat Compensation Scheme to ensure that net biodiversity gain is achieved for any loss of priority grassland habitat.  This is also echoed in the emerging Neighbourhood Development Plan (Policy LE4)

ii) No suggestion of solar panels within the appearance and layout documents – Although it is noted that Air Source Heat pumps are proposed, currently the lack of solar PV is a missed opportunity (emerging Neighbourhood Development Plan Policy H5).  This is the ideal opportunity to install, rather than retrospectively fit.

           iii) The emerging Neighbourhood Plan requires the provision of discrete cycle storage/  

           refuse and recycling storage that is both secure and aesthetically pleasing (Policy H3).

iv) The emerging Neighbourhood Plan requires developments of above 10 units to be designed to maximise walking and cycling and to encourage health benefits which arise from access to green space (Policy H4).  From the application this still appears an uncertainty due to ongoing discussions with landowners that a cycle/pedestrian link to Marsh Path will be successfully delivered.
DNPA Applications listed to 12.02.21

None
TDC Applications listed to 19.02.21:
b) 
21/00323/HOU Conversion of existing garage, single storey extension, timber shed, 

replace existing conservatory with open sided covered area, open sided porch, render existing external red brick walls, replace existing concrete roof tiles with slates, alterations to windows, garage door to be replaced with window, replace front door and relocation of fencing; 22 Kiln Close, Bovey Tracey.

Observations: No Objection
c) 
21/00340/FUL Two storey extension to create consulting rooms including store and 

accessible WC and extension to existing car park; Riverside Surgery, Le Molay-Littry Way, Bovey Tracey.


Observations: 
The Town Council objects to the current proposals, solely around biodiversity loss, due to the creation of existing parking.  It is noted that adequate parking is required to support an enlarged surgery, however the location of the car park extension is proposed on an area of species rich grassland with autumn lady tresses we believe and it is one of the town’s most diverse area of grassland which we do not wish to lose.

DNPA Applications listed to 19.02.21:

None

TDC Applications listed to 26.02.21:


eathfield for Mr None
 all Hall

PL.21/28
Applications Delegated to the Town Clerk (to note): 


None
PL.21/29
Planning Decisions: 

a)
Approvals: 
     

TDC:
     

i) 21/00001/TPO Crown reduce two oak trees by 3m; 21 Naseby Drive, Heathfield. 



(Observations: Referred to Arboricultural Officer)



ii) E2/08/64 Provisional TPO confirmed without modifications; Willow House, Haytor Road, 


Bovey Tracey (Observations: No objection)



iii) 20/01971/FUL Construction of first floor extension over existing kitchen area and two 

                      storey rear extension, replacement of existing window to front elevation, conversion of

 

existing flat into office space, removal of existing stair and replacement with platform lift, 



creation of a sensory garden and associated works; 45 Fore Street, Bovey Tracey 



(Observations: No objection)


DNPA:
     

iii) 0010/21 Erection of single storey kitchen/dining room extension; Fairholm, Higher   

Brimley, Bovey Tracey (Observations: No objection)

b)   
Refusals: 
      

TDC:
None

                      DNPA: None

PL.21/30      General Planning Matters brought forward by Councillors: (For information only) 
Cllr Kerswell raised concerns about the current state of a telephone box on School Lane, Heathfield that has been adopted by the Council.  This item will be referred to a future RP&P meeting for discussion. 


Cllr U Arnold provided members with an update following a remote meeting with the Neighbourhood Highways Officer for DCC where the potential crossing on Station Road by the Co-Operative was discussed. It was agreed at the meeting that following the Town Clerk obtaining a Stage 1 Safety Audit, the item will be formally considered at the next DCC HATOC meeting in June 2021. A further update will be provided at that time.
The Town Clerk advised members that the draft Traffic Management Plan will also be considered in principle at the June DCC HATOC meeting and he will revert with any updates following that meeting.

Meeting closed at 6.43pm.
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